Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Construction Industry Licensing Board has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Jason Waters on February 05, 2020. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 46, No. 61, on March 27, 2020, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought a determination from the Board regarding the applicability of Section 489.105, F.S. Petitioner posed three questions: (1) What is the cost limitations of owner builder exemption for residence or for commercial uses. (2) What is the local cost cap to all owner builder permits not just commercial as the statutes states. (3) Is there a limit on the number of homes you may build for yourself on your property or is there any requirement that you have to show proof of your intentions for the use of the property. The Board reviewed the declaratory statement at its meeting held on August 14, 2020, in Clearwater, FL. The Board’s Order filed on September 9, 2020, declines to answer the Petition because the petition failed to cite to a statutory provision, or any rule or order of the agency, as it applies to the petitioner’s particular set of circumstances, those circumstances, are not stated with the required particularity that would permit the Board to opine.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Daniel Biggins, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1039 or telephone: (850)487-1395, or by electronic mail to Donald.Shaw@myfloridalicense.com.
